
Wallington
High School For Girls
HEIRS OF THE PAST, MAKERS OF THE FUTURE

Friday 20th
January 2023

THE WALLINGTON WEEK

MESSAGE FROM THE 
HEADTEACHER

1

Year 13 have now finished their mock examinations and 
have returned to timetabled lessons. To celebrate the end 
of these exams, they held a Winter Ball at the school last 
Friday, organised by the Senior Prefect Team and which was 
very well attended.

This week saw the start of our Year 11 Guidance meetings. 
Every Year 11 student has a meeting with a senior member 
of staff and provide an opportunity for students to discuss 
their A level options and future career plans as well as their 
expectations of Sixth Form life and A level study. It has been 
great to  see  so  many parents being able to attend these 
meetings (although  we  understand  that  this may  be  dif-
ficult  for  some  parents). Guidance meetings will continue 
for the rest of this month before Year 11 will be asked to 
make their final A level option choices.

Finally, assemblies this week were led by our EDI Prefects 
Sutapi and Karen and were on the topic of Tamil Herit-
age Month which is celebrated in January. Their assembly 
covered many aspects of Tamil culture, including language, 
films, dance and music along with recognising the significant 
contribution that Tamil people make to our community in 
school and in the UK. They also spoke about the Sri Lan-
kan Civil War and the last effect it has had on Sri Lankan 
people, including many students in our school and their 
families. We are now looking forward to the Tamil Heritage 
Month games night which will be held on 27th January 3 – 
4:30pm in the Hall.

Have a great weekend.

mr r booth
headteacher

News This Week:

Upcoming workshops for Parents/
Carers

Year 11 Guidance meetings continue

Year 14 collect their certificates

Jack Petchey Workshop

Year 12 Parents’ Evening

Sports Notices: Games results
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Parent workshop: 
Revision Tips (Year 11 parents)

The ‘Game’ on Roblox 

Recent reports have surfaced of a self-harm ‘game’ 
currently being shared through popular gaming plat-
form, Roblox. The online safety team at The Safe-
guarding Hub have identified that re-sharing on so-
cial media is currently the greatest risk this ‘game’ 
poses. Read the full update by clicking here.

Date and time: Mon 6th Feb, 18.00-19.00
Facilitator: Mr Donnelly – Assistant Headteacher for 
Teaching and Learning at WHSG
Location: This event will be held at WHSG

Mr Donnelly will provide Year 11 parents with tips and 
techniques to support their daughter with revision and 
how to retain more information and knowledge.

Parent workshop: 
E-Safety (all parents)
Date and time: Tues 7th Feb, 18.00-19.00
Facilitator: Steve Welding - Education E-safety Adviser 
from Cognus 
Location: This is a virtual event – Teams  

Steve Welding is an online safety specialist who wishes 
to educate all parents on how they can support their 
children to make the correct choices online. As a par-
ent or carer you play a key role in helping your child 
to stay safe online. You don’t need to be an expert on 
the internet to help keep your child safe online. This 
workshop will provide you with advice and resources 
to help you in supporting your child to use the internet 
safely, responsibly and positively.

The link is here for this online workshop:

Microsoft Teams Meeting
Join on your computer, mobile app or room device
Meeting ID: 377 927 911 137 
Passcode: 3KUY2c

miss m gough 
assistant headteacher

designated safeguarding lead

If you are a professional or a parent/carer talking to 
children and young people about their use of social 
media, a basic, non-technical understanding of how 
algorithms work is essential and there is a really 
good, non-technical article by Dr Richard Graham 
here which includes some tips and advice. 

Social Media Algorithms

Dear Parents/Carers,

I’m writing to you again as I wanted to make you 
aware of an increase in robberies in Sutton Town 
Centre since Christmas.

On CCTV it looks like the suspects are chatting to 
the victims.  However, they are threatening the vic-
tims and making the victims sign out of the “find my 
iPhone” function so they can steal their phone. 

Please ensure your children are being vigilant when 
using their mobile phones, do not walk and text, 
avoid wearing Airpods or headphones and remem-
ber, safety in numbers. 

Many thanks, 

Sergeant Sarah Tynan-Clark 
Schools & Youth Partnership 

A message from  Sergeant Sarah 
Tynan

http://neqe.com/2023/01/13/roblox-harmful-content/?utm_medium=email&_hsmi=241553853&_hsenc=p2ANqtz-8QmgKRVrm7BdtdSHAlZXjBZh0ZhZZltn3cnLZ65DONMcvojo-YBhr6Yn5B79j3M7J6XE1i7LJm7SfLIhWM0g1jHKX0UC8cWnhhNGONM31S9kxb7s8&utm_content=241553853&utm_source=hs_email
http://stem4.org.uk/how-to-understand-social-media-algorithms/
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At the end of the school year our Year 11 and Year 
12 students undertake Work Experience placements. 
If you are able to offer a placement to any of our 
students then please click here.

WEX Placements

Mr parkinson
Assistant Headteacher

CAreers Opportunities 

For the latest news on careers opportunities please 
take a look at our online careers platform, Padlet, 
where we share work experience, virtual and in-per-
son workshop opportunities. Click here to find out 
more. 

Mrs Z Hole
Careers Leader

Jack Petchey Workshop

Mrs K Bates
Head of Year 10

Upcoming events:

Medical and engineering work experience place-
ments for Year 11 and 13
 
Evening Standard Careers Expo, at the Olympia 
London

Amazon and various apprenticeships for Year 13
 
Dental medical leadership program running on Fri-
day, the 20th of January

Allied health, mental, live, virtual NHS healthcare, 
careers work experience program for Year 11 and 
13

Women’s Engineering, Society, free showcase webi-
nar
 
Channel 4 work experience program

Ratemyapprenticeship free, virtual careers event on 
Tuesday 21st of February for Year 12 and 13
 
Unifrog Careers Fair 8th March at 4.30pm

Lost Property

We have a large number of lost property items and 
would like to urge you to speak with your child/ren 
regarding potential lost items. 

To find lost items please advise your child to approach 
the receptionist's desk where they will be assisted. 

Thank you for your co-operation.

School Reception

http://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=FqwLD5I-3E6GjRHbRevYXN4XYaxCU3dMiS8QfX6sxSpUOVpGV0cwMjZNTFRPRUNCQ0NBUUxVVkY3TS4u
http://padlet.com/zhole/8flx120zxgac3kwy
http://padlet.com/zhole/8flx120zxgac3kwy
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The following students have been awarded sporting star of 
the half-term by their PE teachers:

Mrs Collins Shana Y8

Miss Lake Isla Y7
Mrs Bates Abisana Y7
Mrs Parkinson Rosalie Y7
Mrs Waight Madina Y11

Mrs Wadsworth Devika Y8

Mrs Woodvine Catherine Y9

Miss Gough Zara Y7
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